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Response to ISRP Comments from Document ISRP 2001-6 “Preliminary Columbia Plateau Review”

for

Project #199901300

Ahtanum Creek Watershed Assessment


Response to Specific Questions

1.  What are the fish benefits?


The Ahtanum Creek Watershed Assessment is designed to describe and analyze an irrigated portion of the Ahtanum Creek watershed that has profound impacts to steelhead, salmon, and bull trout.  Water diverted for agricultural purposes depletes or totally removes streamflow vital to the survival of aquatic species assemblages.  In order to determine solutions to these problems, this irrigated area must be defined so that alternatives can be described.  This Project represents the first attempt at objective fact gathering in the lower Ahtanum Watershed.  We know that finding ways to return diverted streamflow to Ahtanum Creek and its tributaries will have excellent fish benefits, but the Project is an assessment at the current time.  We will produce an Assessment document that will describe the hydrology, agronomy, biology, land ownership and socio-political structure of the Project area.  This Assessment Document will also suggest different operating schemes to benefit salmon, steelhead and bull trout.  We have to understand the system before we can suggest management and operation schemes that will benefit aquatic species assemblages.  That is why this Project is a Watershed Assessment. 

2.  Is this a system that has potential?


Historically, spring chinook, steelhead, coho and bull trout spawned and reared in Ahtanum Creek and its tributaries.  Today, only steelhead, coho and bull trout are known to spawn and rear in this watershed.  The Ahtanum Creek watershed has tremendous potential for all historic and current salmonids, save only for habitat and flow-related problems.  The reader is encouraged to consult the Yakima Subbasin Summary for an in-depth description of EDT modeling output for these species, as well as a description of the restoration and protection potential of Ahtanum Creek and its tributaries.  This document can be found at http://www.cbfwa.org/files/province/plateau/subsum.htm.  

3.  This one, like the Toppenish-Simcoe, needs Tribal Council approval in the near future.  What are the alternatives if there is not Tribal Council approval?


This Project was developed at the request of the Yakama Tribal Council to identify problems and solutions to benefit the fisheries resources of the lower Ahtanum Creek basin.  Any land management plans to be enacted on the Yakama Reservation must receive approval from the Tribal Council, so this is a necessary step toward completion of the Project.  Because this Project was developed to fulfill the wishes of the Yakama Tribal Council, it is entirely unlikely that approval will be denied.
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